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Coordinator Comment

Circle of Life - A friend made a comment about this, being a new grandmother at the time of having to help her parents in a very time-consuming experience.  It reminded me of what my daughter says, and I have told you before:  “It is always a phase.”  I just heard the newscaster wishing that he still had a mother alive to send flowers to.  I relate. What I want you to hear is that you HAVE to enjoy what you have, the relationships, the work, and the health.  

I am in the middle of a Kindness Class- super stuff!  One thing that really has struck me is that most of us are courteous.  It takes a purposeful, thought-filled act to be kind.  Work on one kindness every day!

Save your vacation time for July 13-15, 2012

We will be in Boston, MA.  If you plan to travel a long distance to Boston for the conference, you might consider taking advantage of the Stickler Clinic.  See related article.
   Volunteer Proposal

We are seeking a volunteer who has experience and could use their marketing experience to help out with the promotion of our programs and resources. We have a small budget for mailing and or advertising.  We need your guidance.
Please contact Rick at _Fifibish@aol.com  to discuss your skills match to our needs.

SIP SCHOLARSHIP
Dr. and Mrs. Stickler   donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. Applications are available on line and due June 15 each year. Please consider making a donation to the Scholarship fund.  We had two young men who kept their GPA and got the full $2000. 

SIP address is 15 Angelina, Augusta, KS 67010. Applications are on the SIP website.  

Conference News
For several years, SIP has tried to arrange for a disability speaker.  This finally worked out for Boston! Jon Rodis is a regular speaker at the national Marfan Foundation conference.  Other credits are:  
· National Disability Advocate and Speaker (NMF, EDNF, NAF, TSS and other Rare Disorders),

· President-Massachusetts Chapter of the National Marfan Foundation

· Head-EDS Massachusetts and New England Support Group 

· Chair-Physicians Awareness Committee

Jon and his wife, (who is a disability lawyer), will be with us for the entire conference. We will start with them speaking Friday evening.  Please review the Conference Brochure for details about other speakers.  

An easy way to help
IGIVE.com has sent Stickler Involved People over $900 since it started. When you are buying from the web, please remember to start with IGIVE.COM and make some money for us. There are some places that have special offers for IGIVE.COM subscribers. We get $5 for each new person who places an order through IGIVE.COM. So, now is the time to look it over, subscribe, give Stickler Involved People as your cause, and place an order. You are helping SIP and may save yourself some money and time.

Participating in Clinical Research
an article by Alyson Krokosky <akrokosky@geneticalliance.org"">

“Choosing to participate in clinical research is an important personal decision, so you should understand the benefits and risks before agreeing to be part of any study. For example, participating in research often gives you access to an experimental treatment before it is widely available. However, because the treatment is new, the effects might not be well understood. Who is in charge of the study? What is the study trying to find out? What will be expected of you? It is important to get the answers to these and other questions to fully understand the study and how it could impact you. The Mayo Clinic offers a list of questions to ask before participating in clinical research.
For more information, check out these resources:  Why do people choose to participate in research? The National Institute of Mental Health provides some answers using a helpful comparison between participating in clinical research and seeing your doctor. 

How is the safety of the participant protected? ClinicalTrials.gov answers this and other frequently asked questions about clinical research studies. 

VERY EXCITING NEWS
http://www.firstgiving.com/fundraiser/alexstickler/birkie#.TzCUpSCnIKE.email
is the link to a fundraiser initiated by a nephew of Dr Stickler. He has entered a cross country ski event and has asked for pledges to be donated to Stickler Involved People.  We are flattered and know that Dr Stickler would be proud.  Click on the link to read his letter about the event.
Stickler DVDs
The 1st film is now available on http://www.sticklervideo.org , for free. The 2nd film, "Finding Hope" is now on the same website.     

From the LIST SERVE
“I personally feel that everyone needs to come to at least one conference to judge for themselves.  It is an indescribable feeling to see so many people that share the same ailments that you do and they understand what you've been going through your entire life.  It's an opportunity to make new friendships.  And this is really important for the youth, who are at an already difficult stage in their life. It builds confidence in those that are wondering "how does one survive with this disease" The speakers are great and knowledgeable and one comes away feeling empowered in some ways.” - Lorie
STICKLER CLINIC
Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski:  617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.
Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon  
from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people.  The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.  The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic.  

The clinic is not free, but it is a 
“dream come true” for persons with Stickler syndrome.  Recently, I was able to answer someone that this is THE one place to visit with all the experts you need.  Be sure to make your needs known when you call for an appointment.

“MEET A STICKIE”
“I'm 45 now but I had my retinal detachment when I was 13 and it was a big deal back then (1976ish) and I had to sit at a 90 degree angle for 2 weeks.  It's really hard for a teenager but I went thru it without too much trouble. I lived in Southern CA at that time and we saw an Eye Specialist in Orange, CA. He worked on my mom, 2 of my brothers, and me.  He did a great job I haven't had another problem with detachments since then. 

My son had his retinal detachment March 09 and so the Stickler syndrome continues with him. When the surgeon looked at my son, he asked to see me because of our Stickler history.  He wanted to reinforce the other eye to help reinforce it, something that could help reduce the risk of detachment.
 I don't know if this is any help or interest to you but I thought I'd mention my situation with having laser help prevent possible future detachments.  I also wanted to mention that I didn't have any problems with me going on roller coasters or jumping around.  I've even banged my head pretty good sometimes thru all those years.
The surgery that my son had was the buckle with the oil and he went in the morning at a surgical center and out by that late afternoon. When I had it done in 1976 I was in a hospital for 2 weeks.  So, times have definitely changed since I had it done.  Thanks for letting me tell my story.”  -   Ruth M.

REMEMBER THIS
“I just had colon resection surgery for diverticulitis.  Unbeknownst to me, I was put in a position of my legs elevated and my head down for the duration of a 1.5 hour surgery.  This can cause a regular patient to sustain elevated eye pressure. Studies show average high of 60. I'm monocular and have advanced severe glaucoma with a .9 cup. This was potentially dangerous for me. I'm told that I could have come out of surgery blind.

Right now I'm scheduled to have a visual field test in 3 weeks to see if
I have lost any field of vision. I haven't consulted with a retina doc yet on this but will. Please, if you are having any kind of surgery (and have eye issues), you want to ask and consult your eye docs about surgery.  I’m so mad at myself about not being on my toes about this.

Let me mention my eye doc knew I was having the surgery, he did not know it was standard to be put in a head down position for it.  While it is the surgical staff’s job, we all know we must be our own strong advocate, and that of our loved ones.”
Susan P
Coordinator:  Pat Houchin           Medical Advisor:  David M. Brown, M.D.         www.sticklers.org
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